CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 25, 2002

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:  
McKinley Williams (Chair), Lynda Lawrence, Mariles Magalong (Guest), Carlos Murillo, Jim Taylor, Randy Watkins, Jeanette Moore, Darlene Poe, Benny Barnes, David Robinson

ABSENT:
Frank Hernandez, Saul Jones, Lt. Dave Olson

Everyone welcomed the new ASU representative, David Robinson.  McKinley Williams briefly explained to David the purpose and tasks of the Operations Council.  

I.  Strategic Initiative #5 (Mariles Magalong)

Objective 5.1  (Develop a plan to improve areas in which there are safety concerns):  Mariles reported that the action plan for this objective was presented to the Safety Committee.  The Committee made no changes.  

Objective 5.2  (Identify and remodel/renovate facilities to reflect the needs of current and future programs, faculty, staff, and students and to reflect the aesthetics conducive to teaching and learning):  Lynda Lawrence distributed the Annual Objective Planning Form.  Lynda, Randy Watkins, Carlos Murillo, Tina Pitt, Philip Andreini, Gloria Gideon, and Susan Lamb are the stewards for this objective.  Lynda went over each of the action plans listed on the form.  Carlos Murillo asked where sprinkler systems fit into this objective.  Lynda said she felt this was addressed in the fourth action plan, but after a discussion it was decided this would be addressed under the seventh (last) action plan, as a separate bullet.

The Council recommended several changes to Objective 5.2 and Lynda noted the changes.

Objective 5.3 (Develop a plan to enhance communication and collaboration between the facilities and operations, custodial services and college planning processes):  Mariles Magalong, Jim Taylor, and Darlene Poe are the stewards for Objective 5.3.  Mariles reported that the action plans she distributed were the result of a very productive meeting with the three stewards.  The Operations Council was very impressed with and recommended no changes to the action plans Mariles distributed.

Objective 5.4 (Create formal and informal gathering places that enhance the learning environment and ambience of the college.  Jeanette Moore, Frank Hernandez, Lynda Lawrence, Carlos Murillo, and Jennifer Ounjian-Auque are the stewards for this objective.  Jeanette Moore said the members of the committee came up with the action 
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plans on the Annual Objective Planning Form, which she distributed.  Frank Hernandez took exception to the first action plan (Develop an Academic Senate Web page.)  The remaining stewards strongly felt that a web page could be considered a “gathering place”, so this action plan remained.  

Jeanette Moore went over each action plan.  The third action plan called for establishing better e-mail access for part-time faculty.  Randy Watkins objected to this, saying our current server will not be able to provide e-mail for part-time faculty.  It was decided  “Establish better” will be changed to “Pursue different”.  McKinley Williams charged Randy Watkins with pursuing the costs and various means of providing e-mail for part-time faculty using existing resources.  McKinley Williams stressed we are pursuing, not committing to anything at this point.

Jeanette said the fifth (last) action plan is for an additional location for students to go with computer access.  Frank Hernandez felt this place already exists and efforts should be made to enhance the ASU area so there would be a quiet place at the ASU where students can access e-mail, campus cruiser, etc. 

David Robinson said the students do need an additional space because the rec room is becoming very crowded.  The rec room is getting more video games because that is how the ASU generates money.

McKinley Williams said the plans for the library remodel are nearly complete.  If the library adds some space for students, and if the SA-Bldg. remodel incorporates an area for students to have computer access, an additional area may not be needed.  He has some concerns about students spending all their time playing video games instead of studying.  

Jeanette Moore made note of the suggested changes to Objective 5.4.

Plan of Action

1. Everyone will bring their final drafts to the December 9 Operations Council meeting.

2. Randy Watkins will investigate the costs and possible means of providing e-mail access to part-time faculty.

II. Other

A.  Power Outage November 27

Mariles Magalong said that her secretary, Joyce Edwards, is taking an art class, which will be canceled the evening of November 27.  Joyce was asked by her classmates to find out why there wasn’t more notice about the power outage scheduled for November 27 so that another class location could have been found.  
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Plan of Action
Lynda Lawrence will follow up on this.  It was not known how students can be notified if another class location can be found.

B.  Announcements at Operations Council  

Mariles Magalong said that sometimes “announcements” are made at Operations Council but the information is not communicated to the campus community.  McKinley Williams indicated it is the responsibility of the presenter to indicate whether the “announcement” is for widespread dissemination.  Everyone on the Operations Council represents different areas of the campus community, and each member should take “announcements” back to his or her constituency.  In addition, all managers are sent copies of the Minutes.  If something announced at Operations Council needs to be announced to the rest of the campus, it should be made clear at the time the announcement is made.  Then a campus-wide notification will be disseminated.  Otherwise, it will be assumed that the “announcement” is what that word implies.

The meeting adjourned at 9:55 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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